
Motion for Consistent Club Funding Rules

WHEREAS Telfer undergraduate students have the right to submit motions for

discussion at the Telfer Students’ Association’s Annual General Meeting;

WHEREAS Article 7.03 of the AéTSA states “the decision of the General Assembly -

where a larger body of students’ opinion can be voiced - always takes priority over the

decision or opinions of the Executive Council, and sub-committee, or any individual of

the Association.”

WHEREAS all student associations, clubs, societies and other organizations deserve fair

treatment;

WHEREAS some club(s) had their 2022-23 funding requests unanswered and/or

unfulfilled by the previous year’s (2022-23) Executive Council;

WHEREAS the new 2023-24 funding rules adopted by the Executive Council

disproportionately affect certain clubs;

WHEREAS the Executive Council has retroactively applied the 2023-24 funding rules to

2022-23 club events;

WHEREAS the members of affected clubs would have not had the knowledge of the new

rules when they spent on events for the 2022-23 school year;

BE IT RESOLVED THAT all recognized Telfer clubs, associations and organizations be

applied the funding rules associated with last year;

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT the Executive Council commit to fair treatment of

all clubs going forward;

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT the Executive Council and General Council not

punish in any way, shape or form, the proposers and supporters of this motion.


